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VIII.�Distance Between Homes and Panels 
 
I have measured distances at matched pairs as close as 105 feet between panel and home to show 
no impact on value.  This measurement goes from the closest point on the home to the closest solar 
panel.  This is a strong indication that at this distance there is no impact on adjoining homes. 

However, in tracking other approved solar farms across Georgia, Virginia, North Carolina and other 
states, I have found that it is common for there to be homes within 100 to 150 feet of solar panels.  
Given the visual barriers in the form of privacy fencing or landscaping, there is no sign of negative 
impact.    

I have also tracked a number of locations where solar panels are between 50 and 100 feet of single-
family homes.  In these cases the landscaping is typically a double row of more mature evergreens at 
time of planting.  There are many examples of solar farms with one or two homes closer than 100-
feet, but most of the adjoining homes are further than that distance.   

IX.� Topography 
 
As shown on the summary charts for the solar farms, I have been identifying the topographic shifts 
across the solar farms considered.  Differences in topography can impact visibility of the panels, 
though typically this results in distant views of panels as opposed to up close views.  The 
topography noted for solar farms showing no impact on adjoining home values range from as much 
as 160-foot shifts across the project.  Given that appearance is the only factor of concern and that 
distance plus landscape buffering typically addresses up close views, this leaves a number of 
potentially distant views of panels.  I specifically note that in Crittenden in KY there are distant 
views of panels from the adjoining homes that showed no impact on value.   

General rolling terrain with some distant solar panel views are showing no impact on adjoining 
property value. 

X.� Potential Impacts During Construction 
 
Any development of a site will have a certain amount of construction, whether it is for a commercial 
agricultural use such as large-scale poultry operations or a new residential subdivision.  
Construction will be temporary and consistent with other development uses of the land and in fact 
dust from the construction will likely be less than most other construction projects given the 
minimal grading.  I would not anticipate any impacts on property value due to construction on the 
site.   

I note that in the matched pairs that I have included there have been a number of home sales that 
happened after a solar farm was approved but before the solar farm was built showing no impact on 
property value.  Therefore the anticipated construction had no impact as shown by that data.   
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